
Oregon Hunters Association 

Tualatin Valley Chapter 
21523 SW KRISTIN CT     |    ALOHA, OR 97003 

Board Members 

President 
Steve Hodges  

503-453-7520 

s.hodges@americanheating.net 

Vice President 
Tony Kind  

503-290-6143  

tony@scottiesautobody.com  

Secretary 
Melody Kind 

503-502-0611 

hidden_valley1@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 
Melynda Roland 

503-320-1910 

mkroland2011@hotmail.com 

Director—1 
Mike Vallery 

503-538-8232 

mvallery@frontier.com 

Director—2 
Kirk Nolan 

503-701-2852 

knolan5@frontier.com 

Director—3 
Julia Daigneault 

503-713-3050 

juliawaldinger@gmail.com 

Director—4 
Lori Vallery 

971-241-1073 

mvallery@frontier.com 

Director—5 
Shelley Kind 

503-822-8723 

pennysmom2@gmail.com 

 
 

 

 

January 2019 NEWSLETTER 

**CHAPTER MEETINGS** 
Chapter meetings are held the Third Tuesday of each month at: 

Prime Time Sports Bar and Grill in Forest Grove 

Welcome to our newest TV Chapter Members 
Brandon Boileau, Danielle Canache & Family, Jason Cutsforth, Dan Handegard, 
Gene Kesterson, Zachary Mayo, Sue McDonald, Jack Petersen, Sean Ringer,  

Ken Ryan, Josh Sandberg and Jason Smith 

2019 BANQUET REGISTRATION 
You can now begin registering for the April 6, 2019 banquet.  It is our 36th annual 
banquet and it is located at NW Events & Environments in Hillsboro. If you register 
and pay by March 2, 2019, you will be entered into the Early Bird drawing to win a 
Thompson Compass .204 Ruger rifle.   
 

Come join us for Raffles, Games, Silent Auction, 
Live Auction and check out our Wall of Dreams! 

 

The Wall of Dreams—will include guns, bows, optics and hunting gear that you 
will definitely want to include in your own collection. The registration would make a 
great Christmas gift for the hunter in your life and they would be entered to win the 
early bird drawing as well.  

Banquet Update—we are trying to get sponsors and donations for our April 
6th, 2019 banquet. We are trying to get items for all areas of hunting and wildlife 
enjoyment.  We welcome all donations to our Annual Fundraising Banquet held on 
April 6, 2019. 

Please let us know items that you would like to see included in the prizes, auctions 
and raffles. We will be offering youth items as well. We truly want our banquet to be 
a great one and relevant to our membership. We would love to hear from you. Your 
input is invaluable to us, please drop anyone of the board members a line, give us a 
call or contact us on social media with suggestions.  Also, if you know of a business 
that would donate or do a buy one get one offer, please let us know.  We would love 
to feature local businesses.  

Thanks to Coastal Farm & Ranch and Les Schwab—Coastal is sponsoring a 
raffle for a Nosler M48 in 300 WSM and Les Schwab is sponsoring a raffle for two 
SIG optic items! Stay tuned, we should have all of the information for both of these 
in our next newsletter  

OHA Tualatin Valley Chapter Upcoming Events 

THE PACIFIC NW SPORTSMEN’S SHOW —Volunteers Needed  
We need volunteers to help in our booth at the show. The Sportsmen ’s show runs 
Wednesday, February 6th thru Sunday, February 10th at the Portland Expo Center. 
Shifts are from 10:45am – 3:30pm  and 3:15pm – 8pm, Wednesday – Friday, then 
9:45am – 3pm and 2:45pm – 8pm on Saturday, and 9:45am – 2:30pm and 2:15pm – 
6pm on Sunday.  If you are available to volunteer for one or more shifts, please con-
tact Shelley Kind at 503-822-8723, you will get in for free for your shift.  



The Quarterly Gun Giveaway—OHA members, 12 years of age and over, that attend our Chapter 
meetings, will receive one ticket entry into the gun giveaway, for each chapter meeting they attend. 
The prize for this quarter is a Howa 1500 6.5 Creedmoor. You do not need to be present to win. All 
winners are responsible for their background check fees. The drawing will be held at our January 
15, 2019 Chapter Meeting. 

Incentive Raffle—At our Chapter meetings, we also host an incentive drawing for that evening.  
Tickets are $1 per ticket and you must be there to purchase them. Prizes are various hunting items 
and the tickets are drawn after the guest speaker is finished. 

Christmas Party 2018 
 

Congratulations! 
 

Trevor Miller, pictured to the left, was the  
winner of the Chapter Any One Gun Raffle.  
Trevor chose the Howa 1500 .308 Kryptek  

dip with the bipod and scope.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
Kevin Edeline, pictured to 

the right, with Kirk  
Nolan and Trooper Jerome. 

He won the Safe Raffle. 
The prize was a brand  

new Kodiak safe.  

 
 
 

Joe Kind, pictured left,  
with Kirk Nolan and  

Trooper Jerome.  He won 
the Youth Gun drawing. 
The youth gun was an  

Escort bolt action  
.22 caliber rifle. 



If you have any hunting photos that you would like to share in our newsletter, please send digital images to 
tvcoha@outlook.com  or email Melody Kind — hidden_valley@hotmail.com or text them to 503-502-0611. 

Enjoy these pictures of our youth participants at the Christmas Party. 
You can find more pictures on our Facebook page or website. 

Bella Lewis is pictured above with her family and her beautiful buck.  









 

UPCOMING HUNTING DEADLINES 
 

 

January 1st—2019 licenses required; Cougar season opens 
 

January 12th—NW Goose season—second period ends 
 

January 13th—Sauvie Island Youth Waterfowl Hunt 
 

January 14th—South Coast Goose—second period ends 
 

January 20th—Zone 2 Duck and Snipe season ends 
 

January 31st—HARVEST REPORTING DEADLINE most tags;  

  Most upland bird seasons end 
 
February 10th — Spring Black Bear Controlled Hunt Application Deadline 

Newsletter by Melody Kind 

ODFW’s new licensing system is live 

Don’t forget to look up and verify your account!  

On Dec. 1, ODFW launched a new electronic license system that allows customers to print their licens-
es/tags at home, carry them on a phone, or buy at a license sales agent. Before making their next pur-
chase, customers who have big game preference points, Pioneer License, Disability Permit, NW Goose 
Certification or have purchased an annual license in the last three years (2016 -18) need to verify their 
account. See the arrow in the picture below  
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ADVERTISING — We offer advertising for a flat rate of $100 per year.  This will be in the form of a business card, 
included somewhere in the newsletter.  If you are interested in advertising your business, please send an email to 
TVCOHA@outlook.com and we will get you the information. 

JANUARY 2019 NEWSLETTER 

 

January 8th, Tuesday — Board Meeting is at 7pm—Location To Be Announced 
 

January 15th, Tuesday — Chapter Meeting is at 7pm— Our Guest Speaker is Trooper 
Jerome who will be answering questions on game rules & regulations. Come earlier 
to meet the board and or eat dinner with us. 


